
                       VERMONT SECRETARY OF STATE 
 OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION 

89 MAIN STREET, MONTPELIER, VT 
 VERMONT BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC 
  

UNAPPROVED MINUTES OF 
MARCH 8, 2016 MEETING 

 
Present: Palmer Peet, D.C., Vernon Temple, D.C., Daniel Coane, Heather Rice, D.C., and Benjamin King,  
Ad Hoc Member.  Staff Present: Larry Novins, Carla Preston, and Diane Lafaille. 
   
1. The meeting was called to order at 1:32 p.m. 
 
2. The minutes of the October 6, 2015 meeting were approved as written.     
 
3. Case Managers Report – There are 2 cases pending.  Both have been recommended for closure. 
 
4. Other: 
 
 a. Continuing Education: 
 
  VCA – Pain Management – approved 
  VCA – Outcome Assessment Tools – approved 
  MassChiro – The Foundations of Nutritional Therapy: Core Principles for every Patient – 

approved 
 
 b. Dr. Temple updated the Board on his discussion with the Board of Radiologic Technology.  

Attorney Novins and Dr. Temple are drafting a letter that will be sent to all licensed 
chiropractors letting them know of the changes that will be occurring.  The Board has 
approved that this letter be sent without having to come back to the Board for review.  Dr. 
Temple will also be attending the Board of Radiologic Technology board meeting which will 
be taking place on April 19th for further discussions. 

 
 c. The Board reviewed a letter from CCE US which states that it has voted to reject the Draft 

International Framework for Chiropractic Education and Accreditation (Framework), and 
voted to terminate its membership from CCEI. 

 
 d.   The Board’s next meeting is scheduled for May 3, 2016 to begin at 1:30 p.m. 
 
5. The Board adjourned at 2:31 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Diane Lafaille, Licensing Board Specialist 


